

County of Middlesex, 399 Ridout Street North, London Ontario N6A 2P1 cburghardtjesson@middlesex.ca

October 12, 2021

I am writing to thank you for participating in the 2021 Middlesex County Warden's Charity Golf Tournament. The support received from sponsors, donors and participants this year was truly overwhelming and a wonderful reminder of the Middlesex County family's commitment to community. Together, we raised a total of **\$24,000.00** in support of the Lucan Legion Branch 540 and Victim Services of Middlesex-London.

Thank you to The Fox Golf Club for hosting us and to all those who attended. I could not have asked for a better day or better people to share it with!

I would also like to take this opportunity to congratulate the members of this year's winning team – Mike Pletch, Brad Craig, Coulter Cahill and my son, Noah Jesson. What a spectacular round of golf! Well done gentlemen!



Thank you again so much for your support. This year's tournament would not have been the success it was without your participation.

Yours truly,

Cathy Burghardt-Jesson Warden Middlesex County Mayor Lucan Biddulph